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From: Basford, Mike - DOA <mike.basford@wisconsin.gov> 
Sent: Monday, February 7, 2022 4:29 PM
To: Lim, Sarah <SLim@cityofmadison.com>
Subject: Memo for CCHIC
 

 

Hey,
 
Thanks for inviting me to participate in tonight’s panel. Out of deference to the local providers, I
figured it better to just provide this written update.
 
Please let me know if you have any questions. Thanks!
 

Michael Basford (he/him/his) | Director
Department of Administration
Interagency Council on Homelessness
Mike.Basford@Wisconsin.gov
http://homelessness.wi.gov
Direct: (608) 266-3633

 
 

mailto:SLim@cityofmadison.com
mailto:cchic@cityofmadison.com
https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__doa.wi.gov_&d=DwMFAg&c=byefhD2ZumMFFQYPZBagUCDuBiM9Q9twmxaBM0hCgII&r=BYdWSfhS7rCeT4CYbI2CQeKT2PW79vxU7qxwHZkOv8U&m=REmAlFXr4J2c1Zz0c5RZRv87_uRylk6ftXoeSOZR0lo&s=0jmPKQtErTPrZgk02akLFMYVUex14FWx1UdBJ6OETTI&e=
mailto:mike.basford@wisconsin.gov
https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=http-3A__homelessness.wi.gov&d=DwMFAg&c=byefhD2ZumMFFQYPZBagUCDuBiM9Q9twmxaBM0hCgII&r=BYdWSfhS7rCeT4CYbI2CQeKT2PW79vxU7qxwHZkOv8U&m=REmAlFXr4J2c1Zz0c5RZRv87_uRylk6ftXoeSOZR0lo&s=872TqVF1O8VBmMynodFLqW-uco5zy6NG8nFjmSmsk0Q&e=

@R

ADMINISTRATION

4






 


STATE OF WISCONSIN  


DEPARTMENT OF ADMINISTRATION 
Tony Evers, Governor 


Kathy Blumenfeld, Secretary-designee 
Susan Brown, Division Administrator 


 


 


Division of Energy, Housing and Community Resources, PO Box 7970, Madison, WI  53707-7970 
 DOA.WI.GOV 


 
 


 
MEMO 
 
February 7, 2022 
 
To: City of Madison/Dane County Homeless Issues Committee 
 
From: Michael Basford, Director, Wisconsin Interagency Council on Homelessness 
 
 
As you’re meeting this evening to hear from your local providers on unsheltered homelessness in Dane 
County, I wish to share with you some information about the State of Wisconsin’s response to concerns 
over unsheltered homelessness during the winter months. 
 
Last summer’s Point-in-Time count showed that a main effect of the coronavirus pandemic and 
accompanying economic downturn continued to be unprecedented numbers of people experiencing 
unsheltered homelessness throughout the state. In response to growing concerns that many of these 
people would remain unsheltered as winter began, Governor Evers announced in November the creation 
of the Safe Shelter and Homelessness Grants (SSHG) program. This program was funded by the state’s 
allocation from the American Rescue Plan Act of 2021. $6 million was provided for emergency shelters, 
domestic abuse shelters, and youth homelessness and runaway centers for the winters of 2021-2022 and 
2022-2023.  
 
Out of that fund, over $3.2 million was allocated to emergency shelters and homelessness services 
agencies in every area of the state. Dane County (through the Salvation Army, Porchlight, and YWCA-
Madison) received $600,000 to use through the end of April this year to increase capacity so that more 
people who were experiencing unsheltered homelessness could be served. 
 
Please do not hesitate to contact me at mike.basford@wisconsin.gov or (608) 266-3633 if you have any 
questions regarding this or other State of Wisconsin homelessness programming. 
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